
From: Kester, Tony
To: Theriot, Susan <stheriot@aging.sc.gov> 

Date: 7/18/2013 8:51:44 AM
Subject: FW: questions 

Attachments: Letter.eml
Policy Concerns Final.doc

From: Lynn Stockman [mailto:lynn@nccoa.org]
Sent: Wednesday, July 17, 2013 5:01 PM
To: debbiehammond@scstatehouse.gov; Kester, Tony
Cc: 'Coretta D. Bedsole'
Subject: questions

Dear Debbie and Tony,

Please see attached letter. I am sending this via email so that you have time to review the information presented in 
this letter prior to the July 23 meeting.

As president of the SC Council on Aging Directors Association, I would like to thank you for your efforts to respond to 
our questions and concerns regarding proposed changes to policies and procedures. We appreciate the opportunity 
to work together to ensure we can serve the most seniors possible.

A copy is also being placed in the mail today.

Look forward to seeing you on the 23rd.
Thanks

Lynn Stockman, Executive Director 
Newberry County Council on Aging 
1300 Hunt Street
Newberry, SC 29108

803-276-8266
lynn@nccoa.org
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